
The Town of Jump River Budget hearing was called to order at 6:45pm on November 14 th.  Budget was 
handed out to those town members present.  Gary Beadles made a motion to approve the proposed 
2023 Budget with a 2nd by Myron Brooks.  Budget was approved as presented.  We then moved into our 
regular board meeting.

Town of Jump River regular board meeting was called to order at 7pm on November 14 th.  Board 
members present were Myron, Gary, Karen and Denise.  Along with town members Chris Beadles and 
Emery Heath.

Meeting was started by reciting the pledge of Allegiance. 

Gary made a motion to approved the agenda as presented with a 2nd by Myron

Secretaries’ report was presented and approved as presented by Gary with a 2nd by Myron.

Treasurers report beginning balance $44,495.09 with deposits of $20,226.83 and bills of $95,536.55 
leaving an ending balance of $-8,592.13 we are in the negative due to the American Asphalt bill being 
printed out but not sent out as we have not gotten the check from the State Trust Fund which will be 
coming in the first part of November.  It was printed so Karen could mail it out as soon as the check 
came in. Myron made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report with a 2nd by Gary.

Approved and paid bills

Supervisors Report

1.  The fire dept. put in a new pump at the fill station down by the old Olynick property.  The 
firemen are not able to fill trucks by themselves and it is a lot safer.  They will also be replacing 
the power pole as the old one is not in good shape.

2. Town’s association meeting is Thursday November 6th in the Town of Pershing.  Discussion on 
the internet that is coming to the area is on the agenda.

Road Work

1.  Grading has been done for the last time this year.

Residence Concerns

1. Emery Heath was present to discuss the garbage that is being dump on the town property just 
outside his property line. Myron stated that he will stop and talk to the Sherriff’s dept. to see 
how they feel the town should approach this.

Correspondence-Went Through

Old Business-NA

New Business

1. Local Levy was adopted as presented on the agenda.  Gary made a motion to adopt the local 
levy in the amount of $43,436.00 with a 2nd by Myron

2. 3 Year road plan-In 2023 it will be a maintenance year.  2024 the board can look at paving 
Schultz Drive. With 2025 being a maintenance year again



Meeting was adjourned at 8:05pm 

Next meeting was set for December 12th.


